
 
CITIES SELECTION COMMITTEE MEETING AGENDA 

THURSDAY, JANUARY 10, 2019 | 6PM  
SUNNYVALE CITY HALL | WEST CONFERENCE  

ROOM 456 WEST OLIVE AVE | SUNNYVALE, CA 94088 
 
 
 

1. Call to order         6:00 PM 

2. Consent Agenda  

a. Meeting Minutes: November 8, 2018  
 

3. Appointments - Job descriptions found here:  https://bit.ly/2UzCYBM 
 

a. Association of Bay Area Governments (ABAG) – Alternate (2) 
• Recently held by Chris Clark, Mountain View, begins January 2019, term 

expires  6/2020  
• VACANT position, term expires 6/2020 
Ø Interest received from Hon. Lydia Kou (Palo Alto) 
Ø Interest received from Hon. Rod Sinks (Cupertino) 

 
b. Metropolitan Transportation Commission (MTC) - Commissioner  

Currently held by Hon. Jeannie Bruins, Los Altos, term expires 2/2019, 
term expires 2/2023 

Ø Interest received from Hon. John McAlister (Mountain View)  
Ø Interest received from Hon. Jeannie Bruins (Los Altos) 

 
c. Santa Clara County Local Board: Cal-Id/RAN  

Oversees integrated fingerprint system across the County; this appointment is 
specifically for a Mayor. Currently held by Gary Waldeck, Los Altos Hills (Gary 
Waldeck is termed out) – ongoing appointment 

 
d. Santa Clara County Emergency Operational Area Council (OAC)- 

Alternate 
North County Cities seat currently held by Ken Rosenberg, Mountain 
View term expires 12/2018 

 
e. Recycling & Waste Reduction Commission of Santa Clara County 

(RWRC)    
Member-at-Large seat term expires 1/2022 
Was held by Pat Showalter, Mountain View 
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Smart Station seat representing Palo Alto, Mountain View, Sunnyvale: term 
expires 1/2022.  Was held by Hon. Jim Griffith, Sunnyvale   

Ø Interest received from Hon. Nancy Smith, Sunnyvale  
 

f. Women's Equality 2020 Leadership Council (Santa Clara County) 
Ex-Officio seat – 10 meetings from November 14, 2018 through December 2020. 

   
4. Public Comment  

5. Adjournment        6:55PM 

 
 
 



 
CITIES SELECTION COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 8, 2018 |6:30 PM 
SUNNYVALE CITY HALL | WEST CONFERENCE  

ROOM 456 WEST OLIVE AVE | SUNNYVALE, CA 94088 
 

BOARD MEMBERS PAT SHOWALTER, LARRY KLEIN, CHAPPIE JONES WILL BE ATTENDING VIA PHONE  
JW MARRIOTT, LOS ANGELES LA LIVE 

900 WEST OLYMPIC BOULEVARD | LOS ANGELES, CA 90015 | ROOM 2017 
 
 

City Selection Committee Chair Rod Sinks called the meeting to order at 6:35 PM.   

In attendance:  
Cupertino – Rod Sinks 
Los Altos – Jeannie Bruins 
Los Altos Hills – Gary Waldeck  
Los Gatos – Rob Rennie/Marico Sayoc  
Milpitas – Antony Phan (6:40 PM)  
Monte Sereno – Burton Craig  
Morgan Hill – Steve Tate  
Mountain View – Pat Showalater, Lisa Matichak (on phone)  
Palo Alto – Greg Scharff (6:40PM)  
San Jose – Chappie Jones (via phone 6:55 PM) 
Santa Clara – Debi Davis  
Saratoga – Mary-Lynne Bernald  
Sunnyvale – Jim Griffeth (until 7PM), Larry Klein (via phone @7PM) 
Chris Clark, Mountain View 
Lisa Matichak, Mountain View (on phone) 
Liz Gibbons, Campbell 
Ivan Williams (OAC) 
Numerous members of the public 

 
Jeannie Bruins motioned, Steve Tate seconded, that the consent agenda consisting of the June 
2018 meeting minutes be approved. Roll call vote. Motion passes 9-0-1 

9 Yes: Sinks, Bruins, Waldeck, Rennie, Craig, Tate, Showalter, Davis, Bernald,  
0 Nos: 
1 abstention:  Griffith 

 
Appointments:   
Airport Land Use Commission (ALUC) 
Interest received from Vice Mayor Lisa Matichak, Mountain View; Greg Scharff, Palo Alto; Will 
Willoughby, Gilroy.  Lisa Matichak and Greg Scharff each spoke to their interest.  Steve Tate and Greg 
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Scharff spoke to Will Willoughby and his dedicated service.  Gary Waldeck and Pat Showalter gave 
support to Lisa Matichak. Roll call vote:  Lisa Matichak – 9, Greg Scharff – 3 
 

Maticheck– 9 (Sinks, Bruins, Waldeck, Rennie, Phan, Craig, Tate, Showalter, Sunnyvale) 
 Scharff – 3 (Scharff, Davis, Bernald) 
 
Association of Bay Area Governments (ABAG)  
Interest received from Council Member Chris Clark, Mountain View, and Council Member Anthony Phan, 
Milpitas, who are both currently serving as alternates.   
Roll call vote:  Chris Clark 12, Anthony Phan – 1 
Clark (12): Sinks, Bruins, Waldeck, Rennie, Craig, Tate, Showalter, Scharff, Davis, Bernald, Klein, Phan  
Phan (1): Jones 
 
Chair Rod Sinks asked Marico Sayoc to chair the meeting for BAAQMD portion of the meeting since he is 
a candidate for the appointment.  
 
Bay Area Air Quality Management District (BAAQMD)  
Interest received from Council Member Bob Nuñez, Milpitas and from Vice Mayor Rod Sinks, Cupertino.  
Speaking in favor for Milpitas Council Member Bob Nuñez:  Anthony Phan, staffmember from Milpitas 
and 5 citizens from Milpitas.  Speaking in favor of Cupertino Vice Mayor Rod Sinks: Rob Rennie (Los 
Gatos), Gary Waldeck (Los Altos Hills), Jeannie Bruins (Los Altos), Mary-Lynne Bernald (Saratoga).  Roll 
Call vote:  Rod Sinks – 12, Bob Nuñez – 1  
Sinks (12): Sinks, Bruins, Waldeck, Rennie, Craig, Tate, Showalter, Scharff, Jones, Davis, Bernald, Klein 
Nuñez (1): Phan 

 
SourceWise  
Interest received from Cricket Rubino who has held the position.  Steve Tate spoke on behalf of Ms. 
Rubino. Roll Call vote:  13-0 appointing Ms. Rubino to another term.  
Rubino (13): Sinks, Bruins, Waldeck, Rennie, Phan, Craig, Tate, Showalter, Scharff, Jones, Davis, Bernald, 
Klein 
 
Santa Clara County Emergency Operational Area Council (OAC)   
Interest received from Mountain View Vice Mayor Lisa Matichak.  
Silicon Valley Regional Interoperability Authority (SVRIA) 
Interest received from Mountain View Vice Mayor Lisa Matichak. to serve on OAC & SVRIA.  
Motion by Pat Showalter, second by Chappie Jones, to appoint Mountain View Vice Mayor Lisa Matichak 
to OAC and SVRIA, and appoint Debi Davis to SVRIA as alternate.  
Roll Call vote:  Mattichak to SVRIA and OAC, Davis as SVRIA alternat – 13-0 
Sinks (12): Sinks, Bruins, Waldeck, Rennie, Phan, Craig, Tate, Showalter, Scharff, Jones, Davis, Bernald, 
Klein 
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The CSC unanimously agreed to move the remainder of the calendar to January.  
 

Santa Clara County Local Board: Cal-Id/RAN  
Recycling & Waste Reduction Commission of Santa Clara County (RWRC)    
Women's Equality 2020 Leadership Council (Santa Clara County) 
 

  

Adjournment        7:25 pm 

 
 
 



Subject: Re: City Selec,on Commi0ee: no,ce of openings & call for interest
Date: Monday, January 7, 2019 at 4:02:06 PM Pacific Standard Time
From: Kou, Lydia
To: Andi Jordan
CC: kou.pacc@gmail.com
A2achments: Outlook-1485341581.png

Dear Andi,

Thank you for returning my call today and taking time to familiarize me with the application
process and procedures.

I would like to submit my interest for the following position --
a. Association of Bay Area Governments (ABAG) - Alternate
Currently held by Chris Clark, Mountain View, begins January 2019, term expires
6/2020

The SCC Women's Equality Leadership Council sounds interesting, but I see it is also on the
third Thursday of most months, as is ABAG.

I am applying to be the ABAG alternate to support the City Association's appointee and to
also take this opportunity to learn about regional operations and concerns pertaining to
housing and transportation. I would like to broaden my prospective.

Thank you,

--------
Lydia Kou - Council Member
Contact Info:  h0ps://goo.gl/BcgCQS

From: Andi Jordan <andi@ci,esassocia,on.org>
Sent: Monday, January 7, 2019 12:36 PM
To: Kou, Lydia
Subject: FW: City Selec,on Commi0ee: no,ce of openings & call for interest
 
Hi Lydia   -
I received your voicemail.  I can speak with you later - - but thought I could fw this to you.
 
Your OAC seat expired on 12/18.  

https://goo.gl/BcgCQS


 

 

January 8, 2019 
 
Cities Selection Committee  
Cities Association of Santa Clara County
c/o Andi Jordan, Executive Director

Re: ABAG Alternate Appointment
 
Dear Members, 
 
I am seeking appointment as an
ABAG Executive Board. I well appreciate the 
representatives as the CASA Compact was brought to 
discussion at the end of last year. My interest in serving as an alternate wou
a similar strong and thoughtful voice should 
provide constructive alternatives
transportation, and retain ABAG as an effective voice for all the cities in the Bay Area.
 
Sincerely, 

Rod Sinks 
 

 
of Santa Clara County 

c/o Andi Jordan, Executive Director 

ABAG Alternate Appointment 

I am seeking appointment as an alternate to represent the 15 cities of the county on the 
I well appreciate the leadership demonstrated by our primary 

representatives as the CASA Compact was brought to the ABAG Executive Board 
at the end of last year. My interest in serving as an alternate wou

a similar strong and thoughtful voice should they be unable to attend. We need to 
alternatives to addressing our key challenges of housing and 

transportation, and retain ABAG as an effective voice for all the cities in the Bay Area.

 

cities of the county on the 
leadership demonstrated by our primary 

Executive Board for 
at the end of last year. My interest in serving as an alternate would be to offer 

tend. We need to 
s of housing and 

transportation, and retain ABAG as an effective voice for all the cities in the Bay Area. 



:ffi Cruy op MouNTArx Vrrw

office of the Mayor and City Council r 500 Castro Street o Post office Box 7s40 o Mountain view, Califo rnia 94039-2540

December 30, 2018 
650-903-630s ' FAX 6s0-903-603e

AndiJordan
Executive Director
Cities Association of Santa Clara County

Re: Appointment as Cities Association of Santa Clara County MTC Representative

Dear Members of the Selection Committee:

I would be excited to represent the Cities Association of Santa Clara County on
the Metropolitan Transportation Commission (MTC). The combination of my
professional experience and my varied leadership roles on regional boards
provides a strong background for the position.

Professionally, I have been a CPA and have been a business owner for 30 years. I

have been on Mountain View's City Council for 6 years and have been the Mayor,
and Vice Mayor. Before City Council I was on the Planning Commission for 5
years. I have a skill set in which l'm very comfortable with detailed and
comprehensive analysis. l've had considerable experience in creating, analyzing
and overseeing budgets at all levels.

I am currently on the valley Transportation Authority (vTA) Board of Directors,
National League of Cities (NLC) and League of California Cities (LCC)Advisory
Committees, and SR85 Corridor Policy Advisory Board. previously I was on the
VTA Policy Advisory Committee.

I take my fiduciary responsibilities very seriously. As a VTA board member, I

wrote a memo about the huge cost of expanding and operating Light Rail, and
that decisions made over L8 years ago, may not be relevant today. We need to
take politics out of making investment decisions when it comes to spending tax
payers'dollars.

Racycled Paper



MTC appears to have a history of overspending, and just recently spent over
529,000 for a lavish retreat for the current Board of Directors in Sonoma Valley,
which sends the wrong message to constituents. I am strongly motivated to help
ensure the MTC budget is both fiscally responsible and in alignment with the MTC
goals.

I am well acquainted with the challenges of regional and local transit systems, to
serve the many different stakeholders and achieve the goals of effectiveness,
efficiency, and affordability. I have been a strong advocate for comprehensive
regional and local transit systems.

As Mayor in 2015, along with Mayor Sinks of Cupertino, we formed a coalition of
12 North and West County cities, to have a comprehensive transportation study
done by VTA. Traffic congestion on SR 85, 101 and 237 is horrendous. Commutes
are long, neighborhood cut-through traffic has increase, and greenhouse gas
emissions are on the rise.

When Measure B came up for a ballot vote, this coalition morphed into a strong
advocates group for a fair share of Measure B money. The group was able to
negotiate over 51 billion for transit infrastructure, SSSO million to find a traffic
solution on sR 85, and S75o million for caltrain grade separation.

As a former Mayor and councilmember of Mountain View, I would contribute
some unique perspectives and attributes. Mountain View has been on the
forefront with policies that address the housing crisis, and solutions for funding
for local transit. We are building a new transit center that will be mixed use,
hosting caltrain, Light Rail line, vTA and corporate shuttles as well as housing.

Mountain View has started a study of how to connect downtown with employee-
rich North Bayshore, using cutting edge technology (i.e., Aerial Guideway Transit).
l've had the opportunity to connect a major employer with VTA to fund a study on
how to use the Light Rail station at NASA/Ellis St., to run a transit option into
North Bayshore.



I have the added benefit of Mountain view's very experienced transportation
staff (4 professionals) that I can turn to and rely on.

I believe a well-planned and implemented regional transit system can solve many
of the Bay Area's social problems, from affordabte housing, to traffic congestion,
greenhouse gas emissions, improving the quality of life of area residents.

Transportation solutions is my number one goal.v lt drives me crazy (no pun
intended) to see thousands of commuters sitting in traffic. Current transit
agencies are not getting the job done. The timing is right for MTC to push all local
transportation agencies to stop thinking parochiatly and work together. I have
proven that I can build coalitions and work collaboratively to find solutions, as I

did as a founding member of Silicon Valley Clean Energy and building the
North/west cities coalition. I am not afraid to ask the hard questions. I have no
political agenda, ljust want results.

I have the benefit of traveling to many national conferences, the NLC, LCC, and
had the opportunity to see firsthand what transportation solution exist in other
cities. I have met our fellow elected officials and learned their best practices. This
knowledge makes me better prepared to find solution that work.

I would be honored to be your Representative to MTC.

Thank you for your consideration.

%wu&^
lmember and Former Mayor

City of Mountain View

Attachment 1: Transportation related committees and Boards



Attachment 1

Transportation related committees and Boards

o Valley Transportation Authority Board of Directors: January 2OLg- current
o ValleY Transportation Authority Board of Directors - Congestion Management

Program and Planning committee (cMpp): January 201g - current
o VTA SR 85 Corridor Policy Advisory Board - Chair and Vice Chair ZOt6- current
o National League of cities Transportation committe e:201_6-2019
o League of california cities Transportation committe e:20!6-2019
o Mountain View council Transportation committee - chair: 2ot7-2otg
o Valley Transportation Authority Board of Directors Alternate: 2016 - Decemb er 2OL7
o vrA Policy Advisory committee - Vice chair: 2ot4-2017
o North/West Cities Coalition for a Comprehensive Transit Study - Chair: 2OLS-201.6



January 6, 2019 

Andi Jordan, Executive Director 
Cities Association of Santa Clara County 
P.O. Box 3144 
Los Altos, CA  94024 
 

Members of the City Selection Committee, 

I am respectfully requesting reappointment as the cities of Santa Clara County representative to the 
Metropolitan Transportation Commission (MTC). 

MTC is both the metropolitan planning agency for the nine-county bay area (federal designation) as well 
as the regional transportation agency (state designation).   It serves as the agency responsible for 
allocating state and federal funds to regional transportation projects. MTC transportation plans, 
development and funding must align with long-range plans that guide transportation and housing 
development. I believe Santa Clara County cities are best served by having a representative who has 
experience and leadership, is well connected, understands the challenges and linkages between land use 
and transportation needs, has worked effectively and collaboratively with fellow Santa Clara County 
representatives County Supervisor Cortese and Mayor Liccardo, and has the respect of all other 
members of the MTC.   

I am well versed and respected in the transportation arena. I’ve served in multiple capacities with the 
Valley Transportation Authority (VTA) over the past six years, including the Policy Advisory Committee 
for three years (2013-2015) and on the Board for three years (2016-2018). I was selected by my 
colleagues to serve as Vice Chair in 2016 and Board Chair in 2017.  In 2018 Board Chair Liccardo 
appointed me to serve as Chair of the Financial Stability Ad Hoc Committee (2018).  The positions and 
roles have I played within the VTA continue to put me in a position of strength to best serve the cities of 
Santa Clara County as the Cities Association representative on the MTC.  

I’ve also served on Peninsula Corridor Joint Powers (Caltrain) Board for the past two years (2017-2018), 
serving as Board Chair in 2018.  During my tenure Caltrain launched a major comprehensive business 
planning effort that draws upon industry experts to address the future potential of the railroad. The 
business plan assesses the benefits, impacts and costs of different service visions, building the case for 
investment and implementation.  This type of long-range planning is essential to addressing our 
transportation needs.  

I’ve served on MTC for the past two years.  In the two years I have served on MTC I have learned the 
importance of having a representative that not only has a solid background and strong voice for 
transportation planning and investment, but also the soft skills to be an effective collaborator.  My 
colleagues on the commission appreciate the perspective I bring, my willingness to challenge the status 
quo and my knack for saying what they themselves are thinking.   With the retirement of Steve 
Heminger, the Commission will be onboarding a new Executive Director.  Selection of the new ED is one 



of the most critical decision the Commission will be making. As a member of the Executive Director 
Selection Committee it is my hope that I will be able to see this task through.   

Transportation, jobs and housing are all intertwined and must be addressed holistically.  Over the next 
year or two key decisions will be made and directions set.  With the experience, character, leadership 
and continuity I bring to the position, I have what it takes to tackle the challenges and complexities of 
the imbalances we face. I would be honored to continue my service as the Cities Association’s 
representative on MTC. 

Respectfully, 

Jeannie Bruins 
Councilmember, City of Los Altos 

  

 

 

TRANSPORTATION EXPERIENCE 

Jan 2013 – Sep 2015 VTA Policy Advisory Committee 
Jan 2015 – Sep 2015 VTA Board Alternate, Group 2 (Los Altos, LAH, PA, MV) 
Apr 2015 – Dec 2017 Chair, VTA El Camino Real Rapid Transit Policy Advisory Board 
Oct 2015 – Dec 2017 VTA Board Member, North County Cities 
Oct 2015 – Dec 2016 VTA Transit Planning & Operations Committee 
Nov 2015 – present SR-85 Corridor Policy Advisory Board 
Jan 2016 – Dec 2016 Vice Chair, VTA Board 
Jan 2016 – Dec 2017 Vice Chair , VTA Governance & Audit Committee  
Jan 2017 – Dec 2017 Chair, VTA Board 
Jan 2017 – Dec 2017 VTA Administration & Finance Committee 
   VTA Capital Projects Oversight Committee 
Jan 2017 – present Peninsula Corridor Joint Powers Board (Caltrain) 
Feb 2017 – present MTC, Commissioner 
   BATA Oversight Committee 
   MTC Administration Committee 
   MTC Programming and Allocations Committee 
Jan 2018 – present Caltrain, JPB Board Chair 
Jan 2018 – present VTA Ex-Officio Board Member 
Jan 2018 – Dec 2018 Chair, VTA Financial Stability Ad Hoc Committee (appointed by Mayor Liccardo) 
Sep 2018 – present MTC Executive Director Selection Committee (appointed by Chair Mackensie) 
 







  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

December 20, 2018 

 

 

Dear Cities Association Board, 

 

I am writing in support of Jeannie Bruins reappointment to the Metropolitan Transportation 

Commission (MTC). Jeannie has served as one of three Santa Clara County MTC 

Commissioners and has been a strong voice for transportation investment and planning in the 

region -- and the 9 County Bay Area.  I have served with Jeannie as a fellow Commissioner 

and can attest to her thoughtful and thorough treatment of the complex issues and decision-

making that the Commission is charged with.  

 

As a former VTA Board Chair and Caltrain Board Chair, Jeannie has exemplary knowledge 

and experience on complex transportation planning, policy, programs and projects. At a time 

when we are seeing record levels of investment in the region, and transportation and housing 

remain the great challenges we collectively face, I recommend that we have someone of 

Jeannie’s experience and character continue to serve on MTC.   

 

 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 
 

Sam Liccardo 

Mayor  

City of San José 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                       Sam T. Liccardo 
                                           MAYOR  

200 East Santa Clara Street, 18th floor, San José, CA 95113  tel (408) 535-4800  fax (408) 292-6422 www.sjmayor.org 



 

 

January 8th, 2018 

 

 
Dear Cities Association Board,  
 
 
This letter is to support and recommend Jeannie Bruins for reappointment to the 
Metropolitan Transportation Commission (MTC). I have served with Jeannie and 
know firsthand that she works hard and is very thoughtful in her decision making. 
She has represented the cities of Santa Clara County with integrity and has been a 
strong advocate for transportation and planning in the nine Bay Area Counties in 
the region. She has also served as Chair on the VTA and Caltrain Boards and 
brings vast transportation experience with her. She is a great colleague who is 
always prepared and strives to find consensus in decisions. 
 
 
The MTC has just secured funding through Regional Measure 3 and this is a 
critical time when we need someone with her knowledge and thoughtful questions 
to oversee important investments in the region for transportation and housing and 
the challenges that these opportunities bring. I strongly recommend Jeannie as an 
experienced commissioner to represent Santa Clara on MTC.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Alicia C. Aguirre 
Council Member 
City of Redwood City 
aaguirre@redwoodcity.org 





Subject: Women’s Equality 2020 Leadership Council
Date: Monday, January 7, 2019 at 6:16:29 PM Pacific Standard Time
From: Nancy Smith
To: Andi Jordan

Dear Ms. Jordan

I am interested in an appointment as an ex officio member of the SCC Womenʼs Equality 2020 Leadership
Council. 

Howvever, given that the Silicon Valley Clean Energy Board meets at 7 pm every 2nd Wednesday, Iʼm
concerned that, if appointed, I would not be able to commit to every meeting. 

If appointed, I would attend as many as possible. 

Yours 

NANCY SMITH
City Councilmember
City of Sunnyvale

Phone: 408-455-8672
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